Business Committee Meeting
-Minutes-

09-29-15
 Creque’s Greenhouse at 6:30 pm
Attendees (12):  Jeff Creque, Kurt Bench, Tanya ?, Ralph Keefe, Walt Krueger, Anne Schenk, Greg and Dawn Barrow, Wade Smith, Jeff Rhodes, Joe Perlaky and Josh Miller.

Jeff Creque called the meeting to order at 6:35 pm.

Composting: 

There was general discussion about the potential of Hirzel Farms / MVGA collaboration.  Several months have passed without progress or interest.  It was recommended we reach out with a final attempt and timeline to determine future opportunities.  
Food Hub Feasibility Study (Award)

Joe Perlaky announced that MVGA was awarded their $133,470 food hub grant.  It is for a period of up to 2-years and can begin as soon as October 1, 2015.  

Joe gave a PowerPoint presentation outlining several key next steps regarding the rollout of the grant:  

· Definition: “A regional food hub is a business (for-profit or non-profit) that provides infrastructure or systems that connect local and regional producers with local and regional buyers.
· How does a food hub differ from a regular food distributer?
· Different pricing and payment practices  

· Producers and customers know how much of the final price the producer is getting. 

· Create market access for small and mid-sized farms

· Provides education, training and other services to producers  

· Extended seasons, food safety, nutritional education to community

· Agritourism  

· Connects the public with farmers and their culture. 

· We know…

· Producers are seeking outlets for surplus and seconds
· Fear of cannibalization
· Access to Labor
· Definition of local
· Importance of moving beyond produce
· Quality, variety, volume, consistency, food safety & pricing
· Buyer preference: Farm, food hub or brand identification?
· Certified organic is limited
· Technology-only models fail without distribution solutions
· There are 4 Business Models typically operated nationwide:
· B2B: Traditional
· B2B: Processing
· B2C: Portal
· B2C: CSA or Farmers’ Markets 
· Discussion:
· This is a MVGA initiative and the organization is solely responsible for the grants implementation.  However, the grant prohibits MVGA from charging membership fees to those that participate.  It is anticipated that the large majority of farmers will NOT be members of the organization…at least during the grant period.

· The ultimate goal is to develop the Food Hub to the point where it transitions into a Co-Op operation IF it is deemed to have gained adequate traction at the completion of the grant.  

· The Business Committee recommends that a separate food hub committee be formed ASAP to guide this new opportunity.  Ideally, the new committee chair / co-chair provide progress reports at each Board meeting.  The chairperson (s) does NOT have to be a member of MVGA.
· There was no decision rendered as to which business model is most reflective of our needs.  However, the traditional model seemed to be favored with the potential of subbing out certain supply chain steps.  
· Start simply and small with a farmer focus was a strong consensus.

· This model depends heavily on “farm to fork” software such as Orbit based out of Ann Arbor.  

· A CSA could be as part of a sub group of the hub but no details were discussed.  

· It was suggested the new food hub committee continue these discussions and make recommendations to the Board.
· There are two positions written into the grant:
· Project Grant Manager – (Joe)
· Operations Manager – TBD by the Board
The meeting adjourned at 8:50 pm.

